
 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday, 3rd November  2023 

 

To : Parents of students in Years 5- 13  
CYBERBULLYING/ BULLYING / INAPPROPRIATE 

USE OF OR BULLYING ON SOCIAL MEDIA 
 

Dear Parents, 
Greetings from Saint Mary’s. I am sure that every child is precious to every parent, and it is our 

duty to safeguard every child in the school. We at St. Mary’s hold this sentiment close to our hearts 

and we strive to offer all students a hazard free and emotionally safe environment in which they can 

achieve their full academic and personal potential. In light of this it has been a rather disappointing 

experience to have learned that some students have been resorting to Cyberbullying with the 

intention to emotionally and psychologically hurt another child or other children.  

 

We have noticed that many students are using their SOCIAL MEDIA accounts 

very inappropriately which could get them into serious trouble as they are 

flagrantly disobeying UAE cyber and cultural laws. Please review your children’s 

social media accounts, so you may advise them appropriately.  

 
We would like for every parent to carefully go through the KHDA Parent-School Contract over the 

weekend with your child as well as this letter to be well reminded of the school’s zero-tolerance 

policy for bullying in all its forms and the potential consequences that might arise from any 

behaviour that constitutes bullying. We will be updating our Anti-Bullying and Behaviour Policies 

and  shall make these available to you shortly.  

 

FROM THE KHDA PARENT-SCHOOL CONTRACT 
The school has a zero-tolerance policy for bullying in all its forms. Bullying is the intentional and 

deliberate intimidation of another person through emotional, physical, physical. Psychological and / 

or cyber means. Instances of proven and intentional bullying may result in immediate suspension of 

the aggressor from the school. The matter will be referred to KHDA for ratification.  

TRN No. 100483609200003 



Aligned with the above, the school will not tolerate any form of defamation or intentional harm 

practiced through social media forums. The school has set clear policies for parents and students 

about the use of and participation in social media outlets and/or forums and these centre around  

UAE guidelines and protocols such as: 

1) Parents and students in all year groups using any social media forum, must at all times, 

demonstrate respect for the members of the school community (including all students and 

personnel) 

2) Parents and students must not breach confidentiality , defame or make threats to any person in 

the school community. Instances of proven and intentional breach of the above will result in 

sanctions which may include SUSPENSION from school.  

 
WARNING LETTERS WILL BE ISSUED IN CASES WHERE ANY FORM OF BULLYING HAS BEEN 

OBSERVED: These letters will be also sent to KHDA and will be placed on the students’ 

personal file.  

1) The First Warning letter will be issued with clear cut details of consequences that will follow 

should the behaviour in question be repeated.   ( For more serious forms of bullying, 

suspension will occur in the first instance ) 

2) The Second Warning letter will result in a one day suspension from school along with details 

of further consequences.  

3) The Third Warning letter will result in a three day suspension from school with the potential 

permanent suspension from the school after consultation with the KHDA.  

 

The school also reserves the right not to re-enroll students for the following Academic Year when 

behavioural issues are repeated. This will be documented by the school through the issuance of 

dated warning letters supported with evidence and after obtaining KHDA approval.  

 

We appeal to ALL parents to kindly make frequent checks on your children’s use of Social Media as 

well as checking the statutory age limits for holding certain Social Media Accounts . While some 

parents may feel that checking on their Children’s social media is intrusive, evidence that we have 

seen of many children’s use of social media strongly points to the age old adage ‘It is better to be safe 

than sorry’.   

 

We trust that this reminder will be taken seriously by ALL parents and that you will set up a 

dedicated time this weekend to go over this letter with your children. 

 
Yours Sincerely, 

 

 
Mr. Paul Asir Joseph 
( Principal ) 


